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April 8, 2020 
 
 
 
 
Re: Notice of Second Continued Formal Board Hearing for Amendment No. 4 (AM-04) 

Application for the Pikeview Quarry, File No. M-1977-211 
 
 
 
Dear Party and/or Interested Person: 
 
Please see the attached “Notice of Continuance Mined Land Reclamation Board Hearing April 22-23, 
2020” dated April 8, 2020. 
 
As previous notices have conveyed, the Division has received written objections to the subject 
amendment application. Therefore, pursuant to Rule 1.4.9(2)(a) and 1.7.4(2), the Division has scheduled 
the application for a Formal Board Hearing for consideration. The hearing has been continued to the 
May 13 - 14, 2020 Board meeting, which will occur at 1313 Sherman Street, Room 318, Denver, 
Colorado, beginning at 9:00 a.m. or as soon thereafter as the matter can be considered. During the hearing 
the Board will consider the application with objections and may decide to approve, approve with 
conditions, or deny the application for the Pikeview Quarry Amendment. 
 
If you have any questions, you may contact me at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety at 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567, ext. 8169, or by 
email at tim.cazier@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Attachment: CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
ec: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
 DRMS file 
 Scott Schultz, AGO 
 Jeff Fugate, AGO 
 Charles Kooyman, AGO 
 Ivan Franco, DWR 
  Carl B. Mount, Carl B. Mount and Associates, Inc. 
  Paul Kos, Stantec 
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Certificate of Service 
 
I, Scottie Tate, hereby certify that on April 8, 2020, I deposited a true copy of the foregoing Notice of 
Continued Formal Board Hearing for Amendment No. 4 (AM-04) Application for the Pikeview Quarry, 
File No. M-1977-211, dated April 8, 2020 in the US Mail, postage paid, addressed to the following: 

Warren H. Dean 
3131 Little Turkey Creek Road 
Colorado Springs, Colorado 80926 
 

El Paso Conservation District  
5610 Industrial Place, Ste. 100  
Colorado Springs, CO 80916 

Jeff Hovermale 
Lands and Minerals Staff Officer 
US Forest Service, Pike National Forest,  
Pikes Peak Ranger District 
601 S. Weber Street 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 
 

 
El Paso County Commissioners 
County Commissioner 
Centennial Hall 
200 South Cascade Avenue, Suite 150 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 

Steve Turner, AIA 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
History Colorado 
1200 Broadway 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

Jerald Schnabel 
Castle Aggregate 
549 E Cucharras Street 
Colorado Springs, CO 80903 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________4/8/2020 
Signature and date 
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April 8, 2020 
 
 

Notice of Continuance   
Mined Land Reclamation Board Hearing April 22~23, 2020 

 
Pikeview Quarry, Permit M-1977-211 

 
 
To all Parties and Interested Persons, 
 
Due to the impacts of the COVID-19 virus on State facilities and DRMS staff resources, and in 
compliance with State stay at home and social distancing orders, notice is hereby given that this matter 
noticed for the April 22-23, 2020 Mined Land Reclamation Board has been further continued.   
 
The Division is working closely with the Mined Land Reclamation Board, Attorney General’s Office and 
IT staff in an effort to convene a virtual hearing for this matter at the May 13-14, 2020 hearing.  DRMS 
will notify parties of the May hearing and details as soon as a final decision is made regarding the Board’s 
ability to virtually convene in May. 
 
As you are aware, the continuance is in support of Governor Jared Polis’s direction and the Colorado 
Department of Public Health Safety and Environment recommendations to limit meetings as part of the 
social distancing objectives set out by the State of Colorado to help control the spread of COVID-19.   
 
The Board and the Division understand your disappointment with the further delay of this hearing and 
appreciate your patience and understanding during this time.  If further changes to the MLRB schedule 
are necessary you will be contacted. 
 
If you have any questions please call or e-mail me for additional information or guidance. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Russ Means 
Minerals Program Director 
Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety 
 
Cc:  Virginia Brannon, DRMS Director 
 Charles Kooyman, MLRB AGO 
 Jeff Fugate, DRMS AGO 
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